
SHP - Sister of St. Francis, 5314 Columbine Road, Denver, CO 80602 
www.sacredheartprovince.franciscanway.org 

1 

 

SISTERS OF ST. FRANCIS   

SACRED HEART COMMUNITY 
NEWS BRIEF 
FRIDAY, JULY 16, 2022 

 
SACRED HEART ‘COMMUNITY’ CHAPTER RESULTS: 
The results of the XVIII Provincial Chapter of Sacred Heart Province, held in Westminster, 
Colorado, USA, from July 10 – 16, 2022, is historic for these Sisters and significant for the 
Congregation.  Please see the attached official letter with more information.  
 
At the Chapter of elections, with Sister Rita Ann Cammack, General Minister, presiding, the 
following Sister was elected Community Minister for a term of 4 years:  
 
 
 

Community Minister:  Sister Susan Artone-Fricke  
Date of Profession:  August 15, 1987  
Date of Birth:  December 3, 1956  

 
 
 
 
Following their new Community Statutes (with support of the General Council), the Community 
made the decision to elect only the Community Minister who will then appoint her two Councilors. 
These will be selected in the near future and the outcome shared with you.   Sr. Rita Cammack 

 

Sister Sue, may your term be a blessing for you, your Sisters, and the world that you serve! 
 

Sacred Heart Community would also love to extend their gratitude for all those who served 
in leadership anytime during the previous chapter, which started in 2015:  Sisters Rita 
Cammack (General Minister) Provincial Minister, Sarah Manchester, Vicar; along with 
councilors: Leandra Schaller, Patty Podhaisky, Alicia Cuarón, Gloria Shuffer.   

 
Well done good and faithful servants. 

 
Thank you all for your prayers during these days, weeks, months … Our good God is 
certainly “doing something new” with the Sisters of Sacred Heart Community.  
 Sr. Rita Cammack 
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PLEASE PRAY FOR THE FOLLOWING SPECIAL REQUEST:   
Sister Elizabeth Fuhr’s brother Neil is now receiving hospice care from his home. Thank you 
for all your supportive prayers for his healing.  Sr. Liz ask if you will continue your prayers for 
him and his family so the Spirit carries them in this sacred time. Thank you and blessings on 
you, my supportive community.  Peace and all good.  Liz 
 
 
COUNT DOWN TO REGISTER! - CHAPTER OF MATS: 
Time is running out!  NOW is the time to commit and register!   Please 
complete the attached registration form (with airline reservation details, 
if needed) and return it to Sr. Mara Walton, c/o HNP Provincial Offices, 
4421 Lower River Road, Stella Niagara, NY 14144.  
MaraWalton1@gmail.com  by WEDNESDAY, JULY 20, 2022! 
 
SR. MANCHESTER’S SCHEDULE: 

• July 16 New/Old Council Meeting 
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